
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
December 8, 2006                  Carson City  

 (775) 684-7700 
Fax:  (775) 687-8221 

 
 
TO:  ALL LICENSED MANUFACTURERS AND INTERESTED 

PERSONS 
 
SUBJECT: CLARIFICATION OF REGULATION 6A REPEAL ON THE 

TECHNICAL STANDARDS FOR GAMING DEVICES  
 

At its meeting on September 21, 2006, the Nevada Gaming Commission 
repealed NGC Regulation 6A, “Cash Transactions Prohibitions, Reporting, and 
Recordkeeping” in its entirety, effective at 11:59 p.m. on June 30, 2007.  Please refer 
to the Board’s website, www.gaming.nv.gov for any additional information regarding 
this change. 
 

Currently, there are several standards that are directly impacted by the repeal 
of Regulation 6A.  Regulation 14 Technical Standards 1.030(3), 2.050(1) and 
2.050(2) impose $3,000 limits associated with coin and currency accepted by a slot 
machine before a wager must be made or play initiated.  These limits have 
historically been enforced by requiring that manufacturers hard code these limits.  In 
anticipation of the removal of these standards, these limits are no longer required to 
be hard coded.  Manufacturers will still be required to allow operators to configure 
the limits to allow compliance until the standards are removed. 

 
This change in compliance requirements is effective immediately. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this change in compliance requirements, 

please contact Joe Bertolone, Chief of the Technology Division, at (775) 684-7702 or 
Travis Foley, Lab Manager of the Technology Division, at (702) 486-2048. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Dennis K. Neilander 
Chairman 

 
c: Mark A. Clayton, Board Member 
 Bobby L. Siller, Board Member 
 Joe Bertolone, Chief, Technology Division 
 Technology Division – Las Vegas 
 Records & Research Services 
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